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Where everyone gets along

Peter Hermann, who spends half the year in Bisbee, Arizona, wrote to the local paper expressing his appreciation for the small town.  He told of a man who’s a fixture on Bisbee’s main street.  The man is accompanied by three pets:  a mouse who sits on the back of a cat, who sits on a dog.  


To Hermann, that scene speaks of Bisbee’s wholesome, accepting attitude.  It is proof positive, he wrote, that “everyone gets along in Bisbee.”


That reminds one of Isaiah’s words:  “The wolf shall live with the lamb, the leopard shall lie down with the kid, the calf and the lion and the fatling together, and a little child shall lead them.” (Isaiah 11:6, NRSV).
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Welcome, Happy Morning! age to age shall say.










        Hymn 179
Spring arrives, and we enter a month of celebration Sundays. We continue with the Alleluia! of the Easter Season for the first two weeks of May. On May 20, we wear red celebrating the advent of the Holy Spirit on the Day of Pentecost. This ushers in the 6-month season of Pentecost; the Holy Spirit guides us as we learn to follow Jesus on the Way. On May 27, we celebrate the Holy Trinity...God the Father, God the Son and God the Holy Spirit...our One Triune God. 

May 13 will be an extra-special day as we celebrate Mothers' Day...and two new Episcopalians. On May 12th, at Grace Cathedral at 1:30 in the afternoon, Dee and Wayne Link will be received into the Episcopal Church. We are all invited to this regional celebration of Confirmation and Reception on Saturday; all are invited to celebrate with the Links on Sunday, the 13th.

I hope everyone is receiving the Diocesan news magazine, The Harvest. This free publication has something for everyone. This month, for example, there is a two-page article about Jim Beck's book, Have You Seen My Spirit?, the story of St. Paul's parishioner, Mai DeKonza. Worth a read...both the article and the book.

There is news about the upcoming bishop election, about the new diocesan offices, about Alleluia Grants--which helped St. Paul's with food outreach. There is news about youth activities; there is a 'blurb' page, with a bit of news from each parish; there is a letter from our Presiding Bishop, +Michael Curry.

If you do not currently receive this quarterly publication from the Diocese, please let Mtr Kay know or call Lyleen in the parish office, and we will get you connected in time for the summer edition.

Mark your calendar for our Parish Retreat (10am-1pm) on June 30, and our Parish Picnic (our Eucharist Celebration in the Park) on July 1. This will be the perfect time to bring a friend to church, as we celebrate St. Paul and St. Peter (their feast day is June 29) and St. Paul's parish family.

"Spring is God's way of saying, "One More Time!"










          Robert Orben
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DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

5/06
10 AM
Candace
D.Griggs
C.Garwood®
K.Fry
Easter 6
Holy Eucharist
Ronda

J.Bloomfield©
S.Fry




W.Link®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Katie Mall
STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths

Bob & Vicky Mall
Sunday School:  Carly Bloomfield & Blair Bloomfield
___________________________________________________________________________________

5/13
10 AM
Jacob
R.R.Adams
J.Brown®
B.Easterberg
Easter 7
Holy Eucharist
Stan

G.Griffiths© 
A.Tholstrup

     


J.Hixon®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Carol Brown
STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths


Sunday School:  Stuart Griffiths & Brenda Easterberg

___________________________________________________________________________________

5/20
10 AM
Allison
A.Adams
C.Bloomfield®
C.Garwood
Pentecost
Holy Eucharist
Lanie

D.Griggs©
M.Bradfield




G.Beck®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Joan Randle
STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths

Stan & Kim Fry
Sunday School:  Donna Long
______________________________________________________________________________________
5/27
10 AM
Stan
D.Turner
D.Long®
B.Long
Trinity
Holy Eucharist


C.Brown©
G.Ruthstrom




S.Griffiths®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Bob & Donna Long
STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths

                   Doug & Barbara Gearhart
Sunday School:  Ronda Lloyd & Kim Fry
How wonderful it is, Lord of all, to know that you offer tranquility in our spirits.  May we find that gift as we worship together.
EVENTS FOR MAY:
Wednesday, May 2nd:  Choir Practice; 4:30 PM. 
Sunday, May 6th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  
Wednesday, May 9th:  Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.
Saturday, May 12th:  Confirmation Service at Grace Cathedral, Topeka, 1:30 PM.

Wayne and Dee Link will be confirmed at this service. 
Sunday, May 13th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  
Wednesday, May 16th:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon.
Sunday, May 20th:  Holy Eucharist 10 AM.

Vestry Meeting; 11:30 AM.
Wednesday, May 23rd:  Senior Commodities distribution, 1-3 PM.

Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.  

Thursday, May 24th:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.

Sunday, May 27th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
________________________________________________________________________

On May 20, Christians around the world will celebrate the Day of Pentecost.  It’s often remembered as the church’s birthday.  Before Jesus ascended into heaven, he promised that the Holy Spirit would come upon those who believed in his resurrection.


Three thousand people were gathered in Jerusalem when the Spirit came upon them.  They were so touched by the Holy Spirit that they began to worship regularly, especially on Sundays, the day of Christ’s resurrection.


To symbolize the “tongues, as of fire” (Acts 2:3, NRSV) that came upon the people present at Pentecost, liturgical churches display the color red in their worship services on Pentecost Sunday.  Many people attending worship wear red on that day.

(continued the article Call the rector)

10...when you would like to make a pledge to support the work of the church, giving of your time, your talent and /or your treasure. If you need to be connected with the people who are already doing that work, the Rector can help you; there are many ways in which we work together to worship God and to celebrate life, to love and help one another and you can find your niche. 
THE ASCENSION

Many Christian churches will celebrate Ascension Day on (or near) May 10, which is 40 days after Easter.  Theologian Friedemann Hebart explained Christ’s Ascension this way:


“When Jesus’ work on Earth was done, he took leave of his disciples and went to be with his Father.  A time for sad farewells, one might think.  Yet the church celebrates the Ascension with special joy.  What is the reason for joy when Jesus leaves his people?


“The Ascension is not the end of Jesus’ work, but a new beginning!  How could Jesus ever leave us alone?  Because he has gone to be Lord of the universe, he can continue his work of life and love—among us, too.  His work was not just a short episode in Galilee.  In the person of the Holy Spirit, the same Lord is present among us, still revealing the Father’s loving heart, so that we, too can believe—and sing songs of joy.”
Assurance of the Ascension

After the Resurrection, the risen Lord instructed his followers not to leave Jerusalem.  It was there, Jesus said, that they would receive “the promise of the Father.”  What was that promise?  It was that they would be baptized not with water but with the Holy Spirit.  Shortly after that utterance, Jesus was “lifted up, and a cloud took him out of their sight.”

The Ascension reminds us that even though Jesus isn’t physically present on earth, as the living Christ, he is as near as we allow him to be.


Jesus” Ascension offers us the assurance that God is now available to all people all the time.  He lives as a guiding, loving Spirit in our midst.
Call the Rector!

When do you call the Rector? You are always welcome to let Mother Kay know what is going on in your life, of course...but here are 10 important times to let the Rector know that things are not quite as usual. 

So, call the rector...

1...before you go into the hospital--or, if it's an emergency, someone should call for you when you get there. Please register as an Episcopalian; this makes it easier for me to find you.

2...when you are new or are bringing someone new--to St. Paul's, and would like to get to know the Rector and other people in the church community; we can also talk about ways to connect with the church through becoming involved in the life of the parish.

3...when you have a difficult decision to make--we can talk and/or pray, listen for God's answer; the Holy Spirit is always nearby to help.

4...to rejoice! ...a new baby or older child arrives; someone graduates; an upcoming wedding; you have a new house; you get a job after a spell of unemployment; what do you have to celebrate and give thanks for?

5...when there is a death in the family, or of a close friend; no matter what time of the day or night, call the priest--before you call the undertaker.

6...when you feel alcohol or drugs becoming a problem for you or for someone you love--at the least we can talk and pray; at the most, we can discuss how to find and fund an intervention.

7...when you strongly feel that someone is in need of spiritual help--you or someone else; for you, we'll pray and work together; for someone else, we'll pray and decide what we can and cannot do for another person.

8...before you engage a lawyer to help you with divorce--let's talk and pray; if your spouse won't come in, come alone; that will make three of us: you, the Rector and God...a holy trinity.

9...when you are spiritually depressed; don't despair without a partner;  many Christians have gone through a dark hour of the soul and some have written about their experiences, writings which have come to us through the ages because they touched base with so many others; it takes work and time and hope and a companion on the way, but this condition is not irreversible. The companion on the way is essential, and may be the Rector or someone else, but the Rector is a good person to begin with.

